











CORTS, Messrs Paul R., J. Regis O'CONNOR and Dr. Mildred HOWARD
(Speech and Theatre) attended the Kentucky Association of Communication
Arts meeting in Louisville on April 17. Mr. CORTS was elected Vice
President of the Association,

DEMERS, Dr, Maria (Foreign Languages) became an American citizen at
Louisville, Kentucky, on April 24. Dr. DEMERS took a group of students
to Elizabethtown High School, Elizabethtown, where they presented La_

Farce De Maitre Pathelin for the French students of District IV on May 7.

EGBERT, Misses Ercel (History, retired), Vera GRINSTEAD (Library
Science), Addie HOCHSTRASSER (English), Imogene SIMPSON (Library
Science), Margaret THOMAS (Library Science), and Mrs. Mary G,
STRAHL (Speech and Theatre) attended the state convention of the
American Association of University Women in Berea, Kentucky, on
April 17-18.

FIELDS, Mr. Noland E. and Dr. Jack McGREGOR (Geography and
Geology) attended the rneeting of the Southeastern Section of the Geological
Society of America in Lexington on April 1-4.

FONG, Drs. Louella J. (Home Economics and Family Living) and Kathryn

N. Black and Larry M. Raskin, both of Purdue University, presented a
paper entitled: ''The Recognition and Retention of Fragmented Pictures by
Normal and Educable-Retarded Children'' at the meeting of the Eastern
Psychological Association in Atlantic City, New Jersey, on April 4. Dr. FONG
was also a guest participant in a symposium at the meeting of the Kentucky
Home Economics Association in Louisville on April 3-4 where her topic was
"Consumerism=- - What's New Today in Child Development and Family
Living ?'"" Other faculty members attending were: Drs. William A. FLOYD,
Head, and Lilyan K. GALBRAITH, Mesdames Martha C. JENKINS, Romanza
O. JOHIISON, Helen S. KELLEY and Joyce O. RASDALL, and Miss

Evadine PARKER,

GALBRAITH, Dr. Lilyan K. (Home Economics and Family Living) will
participate in a National Research Conference on Consumer and Homemaking
Education sponsored by The Center for Research and Leadership
Development in Vocational and Technical Education at Ohio State University,
Columbus, June 2-5. Invited Home Economists from all states will identify
a priority list of researchable problems of national significance in Consumer
and Homemaking Education.

GRINSTEAD, Miss Vera (Library Science) spoke to the librarians of
Daviess County, McLean County, and Owensboro on '""New Trends in Library
Science'' on May 8.




HECKMAN, Drs. John H, and Ronald H. NASH (Philosophy and Religion) attended
the Spring meeting of the Kentucky Philosophical Association at the

University of Kentucky on April 11 where Dr. HECKMAN was elected President
of the Association succeeding Dr. NASH,

JENKINS, Mesdames Martha C. and Joyce O, RASDALL (Home Economics
and Family Living) chaperoned student officers and members at the annual
meeting of the Kentucky Home Economics Association in Louisville on
April 3-4,

JOHNSON, Mrs. Romanza O. (Home Economics and Family Living) presented
a program on ""Accesories You Can Make for the Home" to the Faculty Wives
Interest Group on April 21. She was the banquet speaker for the Scottsville
High School Future Homemakers of America where she spoke on '"Decisions
that Count' on May 19,

The Department of Physics and Astronomy is proud to announce the
advancement of two staff members. Dr, Richard J. KOMP has been
promoted from Assistant to Associate Professor, and Dr. William G.
BUCKMAN has been granted tenure.

LIVINGSTON, Messrs David and Ohm W. PAULI (Music) served as
Adjudicators for Instrumental and Vocal music for the Southeastern Kentucky
Music Festival at Harlan on April 23-24,

LOCKWOOD, Dr. Mulford C. (Health Programs) expects to participate as
a member of the committee that will examine potential diplomats for the
American Board of Veterinary Public Health in Las Vegas, Nevada, on
June 22-24,

MASANNAT, Dr. George S. (Government) has been selected to participate
in a Scholar-Diplomat Seminar in Near Eastern and South Asian Studies
sponsored by the U.S. Department of State in Washington, D. C., on

May 18-22, Dr. MASANNAT will be one of a select group of scholars and
diplomats chosen to take part in these sessions.

MONTELL, Dr. W. Lynwood (History and English) delivered a paper
entitled '"The Coe Ridge Colony: A Racial Island Disappears' at the spring
meeting of the Southern Anthropological Society at the University of
Georgia, Athens, on April 9-12, Dr. MONTELL served on a Southern
Association Evaluation Team which visited Belmont College, Nashville,
Tennessee, from April 12-16. On April 17 he presided at the annual spring
meeting of the Kentucky Folklore Society, aided by Drs. Mary W. and
Kenneth W. CLARKE (English) who are active in the Society as elected
officials.
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MUTCHLER, Mrs. Virginia (Elementary Education) served as a consultant
for the Benton Harbor, Michigan, inservice program at Bard School on

May 13-14.

The following faculty members in the Industrial Education Department
attended the American Industrial Arts Association convention in Louisville
on April 8-10: Mr. Walter B, NALBACH (Head), Drs. Holland E, BOAZ,
Franklin CONLEY, Frank M, PITTMAN, Arvid W. VAN DYKE and Donald
D, WENDT, and Messrs Wandel .. DYE, Howard J. LOWREY and
William M. WILKINS., Dr. VAN DYKE and Mr, LOWREY served as
co-chairman for the Attendance and Membership Committee for the
convention.

NALBACH, Mr. Walter B. (Head, Department of Industrial Education)
attended the meeting of the Kentucky Education Association in Louisville
on April 16-17.

NASH, Dr. Ronald H. (Head, Department of Philosophy and Religion)
participated in a seminar on the Philosophy of History at the University of
Kentucky on April 10. Dr, NASH took part in a panel that evaluated a
paper on '"Patterns in History" by Dr. William McNeill of the University
of Chicago.

NAVE, Dr. Wallace K, (Adult Education) participated in the Regional Adult
Basic Education Staff Development Institute in New Orleans on May 6-9,
Dr, NAVE has been named to the Board of Directors as one of two from
Kentucky for the Appalachian Adult Basic Education Demonstration Project
conducted by Morehead State University, and he will attend the annual
meeting at Morehead on May 26-27.

PARKER, Miss Evadine (Home Economics and Family Living) has been
selected for inclusion in the forthcoming edition of Who's Who in the South.

RASDALL, Mrs. Joyce O, (Home Economics and Family Living) has been
named recipient of the American Home Economics Association's Home
Economists in Business Fellowship. The award will be presented at the
Convention of the Association in Cleveland, Ohio, June 22-25,

SEEGER, Dr. C. Ronald (Geography and Geology) attended the annual
meeting of the American Geophysical Union in Washington, D. C., on
April 20-24, and presented a paper entitled: '""Geophysical Investigation of
the Versailles Cryptoexplosion Structure, and the Middlesboro Basin
Cryptoexplosion Structure, Kentucky.'" The paper presented geophysical
evidence that the two structures are Astroblemes (fossil meteorite or
comet impact features).




SMITH, Miss Dolores D. (Home Economics and Family Living) attended the
Interior Design Educator's Council Conference in Atlanta on April 16-19.
Miss SMITH was elected to membership in this organization,

TYLER, Miss Sara (Director, Library Services) and Miss Imogene
FOSTER (Reference Librarian) attended the annual spring conference of the
Kentucky Library Association College and Reference Section at Lake
Cumberland State Park on April 24-25.

WATSON, Dr. Thomas W. (Music) participated in a Symposium in
Graduate Studies in Music Education at Ohio State University, Columbus,
on May 1-2.

WILSON, Dr. O. J. (Speech and Theatre), in conjunction with receiving
the annual Jota Sigma Nu honorary society award for 1969-70 at Union
College in Barbourville on May 16, was honored at the annual banquet where
he spoke on '"The Emphasis on Academic Excellence in the Soviet Union. "
Dr. WILSON and Mr. Larson Hudson of Beltone have administered the
hearing test to all grades at the Laboratory School in recent weeks.

WURSTER, Mr. Robert J. (English) and Dr. Richard .. TROUTMAN
(History) attended the National Association for Foreign Student Affairs
Conference in Kansas City, Missouri, on April 28-May 1. The subject
of the conference was ''International Education Tomorrow.'" Dr,
TROUTMAN will take over the duties of the Foreign Student Adviser
starting this fall while Mr. WURSTER will be on Sabbatical Leave.

YUNGBLUTH, Dr. T. Alan (Biology) attended the Second Annual Stadler
Genetics Symposium at the University of Missouri, Columbia, on May 9.
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(Editor's Note: The editors wish to extend sincere thanks to the faculty for
their excellent cooperation during 1969-70 and to wish each one a delightful
and rewarding summer,. GC. P.C. and J.C.)




